
  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

11 December 2023 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 10 December 2023, I have the honour to inform you that I have 

additionally received the attached letter from the Permanent Representatives of the Republic of 

Indonesia, the People’s Republic of Bangladesh, Brunei Darussalam, the Kingdom of Cambodia, 
the Lao People’s Democratic Republic, the Republic of Maldives, the Republic of Namibia, the 

Republic of South Africa, Thailand, the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste, and the Chargé 

d’Affaires of Malaysia and Tiirkiye, supporting the request for the resumption of the tenth 

emergency special session of the General Assembly.. 

As communicated in my letter dated 10 December 2023, I will convene the 45" plenary 

meeting of the tenth emergency special session of the General Assembly on Tuesday, 12 

December 2023, at 3 p.m, at the General Assembly Hall, UN Headquarters, New York. 

Delegations wishing to deliver statements are invited to inscribe through e-deleGATE. 

For additional information, your Office may contact Ms. Katri Léhmus, Senior Adviser 

at the Political Affairs, Peace and Security Team at my Office by e-mail: katri.lohmus(@un.org. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


